Minutes of Brook Parish Council Meeting held in the Village Hall on Thursday, 

15 February 2007 

Present
Tony Alcock in the Chair 


John Griggs 


Jackie Mortiboy


Bob Scarfe 


Councillor Peter Wood

In Attendance Tracy Block, Richard Honey

The chairman welcomed Richard Honey, the prospective Conservative candidate for the parish, to the meeting. 

Apologies for absence: Councillor Bruce Claridge, Nick Fawcett
Minutes of meeting held on 18 January 2007 were approved as a correct record. 

Matters Arising from Previous minutes 

Nats Lane Bye-Ways sign

A further request will be made to KCC to cement in the bye-ways sign.

Parish Website

Application has been made to KCC to transfer to their website. The chairman will consult the contract and report back at the next meeting.

Village Hall Security Lighting

A written request has been made to the Village Hall Committee to ensure that the security lighting is in working order so that users of the car park do not have to walk in the dark.. No reply has yet been received.

Poplar tree blown down (corner of Recreation Ground and Court Lodge)

A tree on the Parish Council recreation ground fell down onto two alder trees in the adjacent field. This was reported to the footpath association who inspected the damage and reported it was too big for their contractors and that the owners of the trees had to resolve the problem. 

A working party was arranged to clear the footpath. The farmer has requested that further work be left until after he has harvested his crops. Damage was also caused to a fence and it is thought that the poplar tree will have to remain where it has fallen.

Planning Application

The following has been circulated for comments:

Birchdene, Manor Pound Lane, Brabourne – erection of side and rear extensions and detached double garage and change of use of part of the paddock to residential use, amendment to previously refused application. 

Finances

Income and expenditure was circulated with the agenda. Cheques for signature were £20.00 for use of electricity at the Church, £3.60 telephone, £1.95 battery for microphone. The balance currently stands at £2489.62.
Ashford Borough Council Audit Committee

Councillor Peter Wood informed the meeting that ABC have set up an Audit Committee and he will be in the chair. Any particular issues relating to finance should be referred to this committee.
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White Lines on road approaching the village

A request had been made for white lines down the centre of the road on the corner approaching the south of the village. The request had been made because of the dangerous practice of vehicles driving over the centre of the road. Because the road is not wide enough for a white line down the middle, the marking were painted on the edge of the rod to alert drivers of the danger of the narrow corner.

Salt bin on Nats Lane

Re-filling the small salt bin on Nats Lane will be done on request to Kent Highways.

Bockham Lane

It has been noted that work on this lane will take 22 weeks to allow the laying of a water pipe. The road will be closed intermittently during this period. 

Parish Clerk

The chairman thanked the Parish Clerk for her work over the last three years. From the 1 March the new Parish Clerk will be Tracy Block.

Date of next meeting 

The next meeting will take place on Thursday, 22 March 2007 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. Please note the change of date. 
